
Town Hall offices will close at
4:30 p.m. on Wednesday,
December 22, 2021 and
Wednesday, December 29, 2021.
Read more on page 3.

WHAT'S HAPPENING
THIS WEEK

Waste Management will be collecting
additional recycling and the DPW will
provide free, curbside tree disposal,
beginning the week of December 27,
2021. Read more on page 3.

A summary of news, events, and other announcements for the week
of December 20, 2021
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UPCOMING HOLIDAY HOURS AT
TOWN OFFICES

The Board of Health provides  updated
vaccination rates and Covid-19 infection
rates for Dedham on page 4.

WEEKLY UPDATE FROM THE BOARD OF
HEALTH – DECEMBER 17, 2021

EXCESS RECYCLING COLLECTION
AND CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL

DATES



PUBLIC MEETINGS & UPCOMING 
COMMUNITY EVENTS

DRAFT MASTER PLAN PUBLIC COMMENT
PERIOD OPEN AND PUBLIC SURVEY

AVAILABLE
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The Public Safety Building
moves closer to the finish
line with each passing week,
and crews are onsite each
day to make this project a
reality. Read what to expect
this week on page 5.

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING
PROJECT UPDATES

View this week's schedule,
review posted agendas, and
find out how to attend
upcoming events and meetings
on page 6.

The Master Plan Committee officially
opened the 45-day public comment
period and launched an online, public
survey to gather community feedback.
Read more on page 5.



EXCESS RECYCLING COLLECTION AND CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSALEXCESS RECYCLING COLLECTION AND CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL
DATESDATES

PAGE 3

Waste Management will be collecting additional recycling and the DPW will provide free,
curbside tree disposal, beginning the week of December 27, 2021.

Excess Recycling Collection Weeks
Waste Management will pick up additional recycling materials during the weeks of
December 27, 2021 (Green week) and January 3, 2022 (Gold week). During these two weeks,
additional cardboard (flattened), paper, and recyclable materials will be picked up outside of
the recycling carts. Additional recyclable materials can be stored in open barrels, paper bags,
or other boxes for collection. To determine your Recycling Collection Week and Day, please
review the 2021 Program Guide and locate your street name from the list.

Christmas Tree Disposal
Christmas Trees will be collected by the DPW starting the week of December 27th and
continuing through the month of January (or until all trees are collected). Please place your
tree curbside free of tinsel, garland, lights, ornaments and plastic. Trees may not be collected
on your regular trash day, but the DPW team will collect your tree for disposal. Collection
may be delayed due to weather or staffing issues, and updates will be posted on the Town
website and social media accounts.

Additional Information About Trash and Recycling Updates
Beginning on January 1, 2022, residents will pay for the pick-up and disposal of white goods
and bulky items at the time of scheduling directly with Waste Management. Additionally,
each Dedham household will receive a larger trash cart to replace the existing 64-gallon cart.
Developed as part of the Town’s ongoing process to review solid waste and recycling options
in Dedham, these changes are expected to improve service to residents, help control
increasing costs for disposal, and continue to support the Town’s environmental goals.

To learn more about Trash and Recycling, upcoming changes, and to participate in future
public discussions, please visit www.dedham-ma.gov/trash_recycling, and subscribe to
future email notifications from the Town at www.dedham-ma.gov/subscribe and select
“Recycling & Trash”

UPCOMING HOLIDAY HOURS AT TOWN OFFICESUPCOMING HOLIDAY HOURS AT TOWN OFFICES

8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday, and
 Until 7 p.m. on Wednesdays.

December 24, 2021: Christmas Day observed
December 31, 2021: New Year's Day observed

In observance of the upcoming holidays, please note that Town Hall offices will close at 4:30
p.m. on Wednesday, December 22, 2021 and Wednesday, December 29, 2021. Offices at Town
Hall are normally staffed:

Some departments, such as Engineering and Public Works, may have different hours of
operation. Please check individual department pages for schedules.

Remaining 2021 Holidays
Non-Emergency Town offices will be closed on the following holidays:

continued on page 4

http://www.dedham-ma.gov/trash_recycling
http://www.dedham-ma.gov/trash_recycling,
http://www.dedham-ma.gov/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/?navid=365
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/?navid=594
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/advanced-components/site-specific-pages/hours/-loadingmode-EditContent/-fsiteid-1?navid=3


Protect those not yet eligible for vaccination such as young children by getting yourself
and other eligible people vaccinated. Vaccine appointments can be scheduled at
www.vaxfinder.mass.gov.
Wear well-fitting masks over your nose and mouth if you are in public indoor settings
and you are not fully vaccinated.
If you are considering traveling for a holiday or event, visit CDC’s travel page to help you
decide what is best for you and your family. The CDC still recommends delaying travel
until you are fully vaccinated.
If you are sick or have symptoms, don’t host or attend a gathering and get tested.

MA data taken from www.mass.gov on December 16, 2021.

Holiday Safety Tips
December is a time of celebrating holidays with family and friends. To help you enjoy a safe
holiday season, remember to take precautions like wearing a mask and washing your hands,
and avoid activities that put you, your family, and your friends at increased risk for COVID-
19. Here are more tips:
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UPCOMING HOLIDAY HOURS AT TOWN OFFICES - CONTINUEDUPCOMING HOLIDAY HOURS AT TOWN OFFICES - CONTINUED

For emergencies: Call 911
For Police Non-Emergency: Call 781-751-9300
For Fire Non-Emergency: Call 781-751-9400

Note: Police Department and Fire Department remain open 24 hours / 7 days a week:

Review the full list of holidays observed on our Hours page.

WEEKLY UPDATE FROM THE BOARD OF HEALTH – DECEMBER 17, 2021WEEKLY UPDATE FROM THE BOARD OF HEALTH – DECEMBER 17, 2021
Below please find a chart of COVID-19 statistics for Dedham and the State as of December 16,
2021. More statistics can be found on www.mass.gov. 

The Board wishes everyone a safe and healthy
holiday season!



Stay safe and be kind!



Respectfully submitted by the Board of Health,



 Leanne Jasset, Chairman

 Mary Ellard, Vice-Chairman
 Noreen Guilfoyle, Member

https://www.istockphoto.com/illustrations/happy-holiday 

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/?splash=http%3a%2f%2fwww.vaxfinder.mass.gov%2f&____isexternal=true
http://www.mass.gov/
tel:781-751-9300
tel:781-751-9400
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/advanced-components/site-specific-pages/hours#!/
https://www.mass.gov/
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DRAFT MASTER PLAN PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD OPEN AND PUBLICDRAFT MASTER PLAN PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD OPEN AND PUBLIC
SURVEY AVAILABLESURVEY AVAILABLE

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING UPDATESPUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING UPDATES
What to expect December 20, 2021 (Monday) through December 24, 2021 (Friday):

The project site remains closed to the public.
The dewatering system remains in place and operational. The site contractor will be
installing a new, precast sewer connection along Union Place.
As of Friday, December 17, 2021, the testing, inspection, and MWRA review of the
gas/oil separator is complete.
Crews will continue the installation of 4-inch concrete masonry unit walls inside the
garage.
Underground duct banks for telecommunication and data lines have been installed
along the west and south sides of the site. Inspection of the duct banks has been
completed and the areas have been backfilled.
Continuing Monday, December 20, 2021, contractors onsite will install duct mains on
the first floor of the building.
The interior and exterior cold formed metal framing and DensGlass installation is
underway and will continue this week on all sides and elevations.

DensGlass is sheathing made of fiberglass mat gypsum, used for mold and
moisture resistance

Eversource is scheduled to begin new utility pole work soon.
Expect periodic entrance and exit of large trucks at the project site entrance,
located at the intersection of Washington Street and Bryant Street. Please expect
minor traffic delays at this intersection.
No additional traffic impacts or pedestrian impacts are anticipated during this week.

Immediate issues or concerns, please contact the Dedham Town Manager’s Office at
781-751-9100.
For general questions or concerns, please contact the project team at psb@dedham-
ma.gov
For more information about the Public Safety Building Project, please visit the
project website at www.dedham-ma.gov/psb
Download our project team contact information flyer on the project website.

Project Team Contact Information:

Following a hybrid, community celebration for the release of the long-awaited draft Master Plan,
the Master Plan Committee officially opened the 45-day public comment period and launched an
online, public survey to gather community feedback.

Over the past two years, Town staff and the Master Plan Committee have worked with the
Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC) to develop a draft master plan that identifies the needs
and goals of the Dedham community and outlines tools that can help to frame future decision-
making for the next decade. Throughout this process, thousands of residents have participated in
various community engagement events and have contributed to this process along the way. 

The 45-day public comment period will close on January 18, 2022 and everyone is encouraged to
review the draft Master Plan, available in full or by chapter on the Designing Dedham 2030 website,
and submit comments, questions, or feedback to MAPC Principal Planner, Josh Fiala at
jfiala@mapc.org. To complete the online, public survey, use the link below (link isalso available on
the Designing Dedham 2030 website):

tel://(781-751-9100)/
mailto:psb@dedham-ma.gov
http://www.dedham-ma.gov/psb
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/14548/637487384021370000
https://www.mapc.org/resource-library/dedham-master-plan/
mailto:jfiala@mapc.org
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PUBLIC MEETINGS & COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEKPUBLIC MEETINGS & COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEK
Agendas and event information are linked below. Meeting information is also available on

our website calendar

Dedham Commission on Disability at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom

Dedham Housing Authority at 5:00 p.m. via Zoom
Select Board at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom

Taxation Aid Committee at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom
*Town Hall Closes at 4:30 p.m.

Town Offices Closed (in observance of Christmas)

Monday, 12/20/21:

Tuesday, 12/21/21:

Wednesday, 12/22/21:

Friday, 12/24/21:

Events shown as listed on the Town calendar as of 12/20/21. Don't forget to check out the 
Dedham Public Library events calendar and the Dedham Public Schools calendar!

LET' S  STAY CONNECTED!LET' S  STAY CONNECTED!
Sign up to receive news, updates, and other
announcements, delivered right to your inbox from the
Town of Dedham on our website. The best part is, you can
select the topics you are interested in and update this
information at any time!

Departments across Town have set up social
media accounts to share information, as well as
post about exciting news around Town. Visit
our Social Media page to find the accounts you
want to follow!

Click on the image to the left to enlarge

Caption: Photo of the active
construction on Monday, December 20,
2021 taken from the north side of Town
Hall.

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDINGPUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING
UPDATES - CONTINUEDUPDATES - CONTINUED

http://www.dedham-ma.gov/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showpublishedimage/5170
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6232/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6236/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6234/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6238/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6208/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6204/903
https://dedhamlibrary.com/events/
https://www.dedham.k12.ma.us/Page/10#calendar2662/20211004/month
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/advanced-components/misc-pages/social-media
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/subscribe

